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January 6, 2024 
 

To the Faithful of St. Stephen’s Beaumont, 
 

It was a joy to worship with you on Christmas Eve and preside/preach on Saturday, December 31.  I came 

Christmas Eve to worship, sing and give support.  My decision to lead worship on December 31 was 

prompted by the news that Reverend Stacey would take a well-deserved weekend off and then spend the 

month of January with the good people of Grace Episcopal Church in Moreno Valley.   
 

At two Bishop’s Committee meetings last month, we discussed the best course of action to take during this 

time.  As your Vicar, I concluded  that it would be better to move our services to Saturday and have familiar 

people such as Fr. Jay Tillitt and me preside and preach than to take our chances on getting someone out of 

the supply pool.  Fr. Jay will lead the Saturday, January 6 service of Holy Eucharist.  I will be with you the 

other three Saturdays and preside at the Annual Meeting at 10:00 am on Sunday, January 28 (Pot Luck 

Lunch following).  We will also continue our 10:00 am services of Holy Eucharist on Tuesday and Thursday. 

I appreciate the feedback that resulted in moving  service time from 4:00 to 3:00 pm so people will be able 

to return home before it gets too dark. 
 

I want to thank Reverend Stacey for her service over the past 18 months, not only at St. Stephen’s, but at St. 

Alban’s and Trinity as well.  We will continue to see her from time to time at Thursday worship, St. Mary’s 

Guild, and other events.  When my time as an active priest ends, I will look back on sponsoring Stacey+ for 

ordination as one of our greatest accomplishments during the years we labored together at St. Stephen’s.  
 

December saw three more members of our parish family enter the gates of larger life.  America Wesley 

(12/12), Dede Dunn (12/19) and Barbara Dion (12/27) were loved by all of us and will be deeply missed.  

Over the past 12 months alone, 14 members have died.  Rest eternal grant to them, O Lord.  On a personal 

note, I am grateful to all who reached out to our family when my mother died. 
 

As the prayer list shows, many in our community continue to have ongoing needs.  If you or someone you 

know needs prayer or a personal visit, please let me know. 
 

In addition to our worship, I want to highlight four important January events: (1) Men’s Breakfast is at 9:00 

am on Monday, January 8 (one week later than usual due to New Years’ Day being on a Monday); (2) St. 

Mary’s Guild’s first 2024 meeting is at 11:00 am on Thursday, January 11, including the postponed 

Christmas celebration and the presentation of 2023 Christmas Tree Festival proceeds to Carol’s Kitchen, 

H.E.L.P., Inc., and Table of Plenty; (3) Our first Committal Service for pets is at 2:30 pm on Saturday, January 

20; and (4) Our Annual Meeting is at 10:00 am on Sunday, January 28 with a Pot Luck Luncheon following. 
 

Finally, I want to thank everyone who has pledged 2024 financial support for St. Stephen’s.  While near-term 

expenses will be lower, it is vital that our financial support  continue so that St. Stephen’s will be able to 

meet our obligations.  2024 Estimate of Giving forms will accompany the electronic version of the newsletter 

and are available when you come to worship. 

 

Thanks for all you do.  See you in church! 

Bill Dunn+ 

mailto:st.stephens1@verizon.net


Christmas at St. Stephen’s 

(Left) Christmas comes in many 

ways at St. Stephen’s, always 

leading to services on Christmas 

Eve and Day. (Lower right) Tree 

decorating brings back from 

distant places families like the 

Hackney’s. (Lower left) It also 

brings volunteers such as the 

Beaumont High School National 

Honor Society. (Above) At the  

Saturday Tea, lucky winners’ 

names are drawn for the beautiful 

trees. (Right) Our weekend food 

ministry to Palm School continues.  

(Top right) Janet Wales 

performed “The Holy Child” 

for composer Bill Bell and 

spouse Gloria Bell at our 

“Blue Christmas” service. 







 
 

St. Stephen’s  Episcopal Church 2024 Estimate of Giving 

During 2024, I/We plan to contribute to the ministry of St. Stephen’s Church a total of: 

  

$_________________________ 

 

 

The amounts shown above will be given: 

 

         $__________Weekly for 52 weeks 

 

         $__________Monthly for 12 months 

 

         $__________Quarterly 

 

         $__________Annually  

 
 

 

 

 

Name (s)  ______________________________________ 

 

Signature (s)  ___________________________________ 

  

Preferred Address _______________________________ 

 

City/State/Zip________________________________________________ 

 

Preferred Telephone Number________________________________ 

 

Primary E-mail Address_______________________________________ 

Thank you for your 

faithful giving! 

Please return this 

completed form to the 

church at any Sunday or 

Weekday service, or 

mail to St. Stephen’s 

225 E. 8th Street 

Beaumont CA 92223. 

I/We also plan to give additional 

amounts in 2024 as specified: 

 

________________________ 

 

________________________ 

 

________________________ 


